
 

 

 
 
To:  Philip Hardt  
Philip.Hardt@fcc.gov 
FCC Equipment Authorization Branch  
 
From: Norman Shpilsher 
Norman.shpilsher@intertek.com 
TCB reviewer 
 
C.c: Elisabeth Neely  
eneely@sjm.com 
 
 
Re:  FCC ID: RIASJMRFANT   
 
December 30, 2008 
 
Applicant: St. Jude Medical, Cardiac Rhythm Management Division 
   
731 Confirmation Number: TC865846   
Date of Original E-Mail: 12/18/2008   
 
Subject: Confidentiality of Internal Photos 
 
 
Dear Mr. Hardt, 
 
Internal photos can be justified for permanent confidentiality. 
The justification for permanent confidentiality of internal photos is 
contained in the original confidentiality request filed with the application 
and it remains valid: “The internal photos should be granted confidentiality 
because the device is professionally installed and only personnel authorized 
by the manufacturer have access to it”. 
 
 
Regards, 
 
Norman Shpilsher 
TCB reviewer 
 
 
 
 
 
 


